
CLERMONT FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
June 18, 2024 

  
The Clermont Fire Commissioners held their regular meeting on Monday, June 18, 2024, at 
7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall. 
  
Those in attendance were Chairman Joe Scott, Commissioner Marc Lebowitz, 
Commissioner Tyler Case, and Commissioner Ronald Miller. Others present were Chief 
Ron Rifenburgh , Bob Desmond, Secretary Jennifer Flandreau, and Treasurer Brian 
Fitzgerald. 
  
Chairman Scott opened the meeting with a salute to the flag.  
 
 
 
 

MINUTES: The Minutes of the May meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by 
Commissioner Miller, seconded by Commissioner Lebowitz to accept the minutes with 
corrections. All in favor. So carried. 
 
 
 

TREASURER'S REPORT: 
  
A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Commissioner Lebowitz, seconded 
by Commissioner Case. All in favor. So carried 
  
CORRESPONDENCE: 

• Homeland security looking to hire Local State fire instructors 
• RBC Wealth Management $346,071.02 

  
OPEN DISCUSSION: 
  
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: 
No Discussion 
  
FIRE EQUIPMENT: 
No discussion. 
 
 
 
 

LOSAP:  
  
Has been completed,signed, and mailed out. 
  
Commissioners discussed doing a review of the losap program. Possibly finding a better 
plan for the new members. 
  



LAWS AND POLICIES: All Commissioners 
No discussion 
  
LEGAL: All Commissioners 
No discussion 
  
OLD BUSINESS: All Commissioners 
  
NEW BUSINESS: 
  
MISCELLANEOUS: 
  
CHIEFS REPORT: There were 6 calls in May 2024 

• 05/05/24 - call 18 - Alarm activation - 639 Woods Rd - 6 FFs - 2.9 man hours 
• 05/08/24 - call 19 - Alarm activation - 726 Woods Rd - 3 FFs - .5 man hours 
• 05/09/24 - call 20 - Alarm activation - 32 Scenic Drive - 6 FFs - 2.4 man hours 
• 05/23/24 - call 21 - Alarm activation - 485 Lasher Rd - 5 FFs - 6.1 man hours 
• 05/27/24 - call 22 - Mutual aid to Germantown - Traffic accident - 8 FFs - 12.2 man 

hours 
  
WORK DETAILS 

• There was no drill for the month of May due to Memorial day falling on drill night. 
This drill will be rescheduled on a different evening. 

Truck checks will be done on the next drill night. 
  
All new air packs and spare bottles have been installed on the trucks. There are four on 60-
35, four on 60-13, and two on 60-10. Each truck has one spare bottle for each pack that is 
on the truck. 
  
The old air compressor at station two burnt-out; it has been replaced with a new one placed 
on the floor near 60-13. They will unhook the old air hose from the ceilings. 
  
Truck 60-13 will be going to VRS for repairs sometime in June. Repairs should take about a 
week. 
They will work on 60-35 in house. 
  
Chief would like to purchase fittings for 60-13 and 60-35 at $204.00 a piece. 
  
Commissioner Lebowitz made a motion to purchase the two fittings, seconded by 
Commissioner Miller. All in favor. So carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A motion was made by Commissioner Lebowitz to pay the bills, seconded by Commissioner 
Miller. All in favor. So carried 



  
FUEL REPORT:  
gallons used 15 
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
  
Bob Desmond attended a meeting with the bank of Greene County; they offer awards to 
local businesses/Fire districts/clubs; we should look into applying for a local grant through 
them. 
  
A motion was made to adjourn at 7:57 P.M. by Commissioner Miller, seconded by 
Commissioner Case. All in favor. So Carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted 
Jennifer Flandreau Secretary, 
Clermont Fire District 
 


